
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends,                                                                                                 July 2024 Update 
           The month of July has been different for us. In the middle of June we received word 
that Robin’s dad had been taken to the hospital with what we thought were heart problems. 
After much testing was done, they found he had a 10 cm hernia that was causing some 
major problems with pain and pressure throughout his chest, coughing and also difficulty 
eating. He has also been dealing with several other health issues at the same time. It was 
determined that he would need surgery to repair the hernia after 
some more tests. Robin’s sister lives nearby, but she had some 
travel coming up, so we felt that Robin needed to fly in and stay with 
him during the time she was gone and plan to stay with him after his 
surgery. She stayed with him for about 10 days, during which time 
the remaining testing was done, however, the earliest they could 
schedule his surgery was August 8th. Once her sister was back 
home and nearby, she was able to take some time and visit with our 
kids and grandkids, as well as help at our church’s annual Teen 
Turnout. The Lord blessed that meeting with over 400 people 
attending and 2 precious souls saved! Lord willing, she will be flying back to Honduras 

August 20th.  

        I have continued to work here, in addition to the usual 
work and mechanical repairs, preaching in our church 
services, as well as the Spanish mission church, which has 
continued to have good attendance. Our first Sunday night at 
the Spanish mission, we gave out New Testaments, telling 
them if they brought them back each week and got a mark in 
the front, on the 5th week, they would receive a Spanish 
whole Bible. Praise the Lord, on Sunday, July 21st, we were 

able to give out 6 Spanish whole Bibles! We’ve been preaching on salvation and pray the 
Holy Spirit will give a clear understanding of the Gospel to those that are hearing it.  
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               I have also been preparing for an upcoming session of Bible classes in September, 
teaching thru the minor prophets. These will be evening classes for our student, Levis, and 
open to anyone who would like to attend. It takes more time for preparation since I am 
teaching and preparing handouts in Miskito. 

                  This last week of July I have been getting things ready for another Bible Revival with 
the big tent. That meeting began on August 1st and goes thru August 4th. Robin worked up a 
menu and grocery list to provide food for 15 people that Bro Andy brought from the mission 
church in Puerto Lempira to help with this revival. Some of these folks do not have a clear 
testimony of salvation, so we are praying the Lord will work in their hearts as well as others 
that will receive the written and preached Word of God during this revival.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     I am also tentatively planning a trip upriver the second week of August, so please 
remember that in prayer, as well as Robin’s dad’s upcoming surgery and Robin’s travel back 
to Honduras.  We sure do appreciate your faithful prayers on our behalf. We couldn't do 
what we do without your support and the Lord's help.  

In His Service, 
Gene and Robin Trask 

 

 

 


